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REPORT TO BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Scott Johnson, Director of Education 

 
 

Enclosure 16   
 

Date:    May 31, 2022 

Prepared by:  Amy Janssens, Associate Director – Corporate Services & Treasurer 

Subject:  2022-2023 Temporary Accommodation for Students Update 

 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
A report was provided to the Board of Trustees on February 15, 2022 outlining the Board’s original plan 
for 2022-2023 Temporary Accommodation for Students. After analyzing the Board’s projected 
enrolment and assessing construction timelines, this report provides an update for information.  No 
additional portables will be procured at this time.  Instead, the Board will be utilizing existing portables 
to address enrolment pressures at St. Anne Blenheim and St. John Fisher.  Two portables, one from St. 
Philip and St. Anne Sarnia will be moved as soon as possible.  Additionally, to ensure optimal and safe 
learning conditions for Sacred Heart Port Lambton during construction, two portables will be 
temporarily moved to the site this August 2022 from Gregory A. Hogan and St. Anne Sarnia.  Affected 
school communities will be notified following this meeting. 
 
2022-2023 temporary accommodation for students are as follows. 
 

School  
 
2018-19 
Portables 

 
 
2019-20 
Portables 

 
 
2020-21 
Portables 

 
 
2021-22 
Portables 

Originally 
Planned 
2022-23 
Portables 

Final 
 
2022-23 
Portables 

Gregory A. Hogan 6 7 8 8 8 7 

St. Anne Sarnia 2 3 4 5 5 3 

Christ the King 0 1 2 2 2 2 

St. Philip 0 0 1 1 1 0 

St. Anne Blenheim 0 0 0 1 1 2 

St. John Fisher 0 0 0 0 0 1 

Sacred Heart Port 
Lambton 

0 0 0 0 0 2 

 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
That the St. Clair Catholic District School Board receive the report: 2022-2023 Temporary 
Accommodation for Students Update for information. 
 
 


